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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER from and about

THE KIWANIS CLUB OF BRANTFORD

Meeting at the Best Western Brantford Hotel & Conference Centre:
Every Thursday at 12:00 noon

.

Current Membership – 52

E.C. & C. District
Governor
Anthony Haile
KC of Curaçao

Governor Elect
John Chave
KC of Barrie

Vice Governor
Pamela Rodney White
KC of Constant Spring

Immediate Past Governor
Jim Scott

PROGRAM FOR MAY 25TH

Ted Talk - Julian Treasure:  The human voice - it's the
instrument we all play.  It's the most powerful sound in the
world, probably ... and yet many people have the experience
that when they speak, people don't listen to them.  Why is
that?  How can we speak powerfully to make change in the
world?

HEAD TABLE

President Dave Lewis, Pallo Sahota, Maureen Henry.

UPCOMING MEETINGS

Dave Lewis <davegslewis@gmail.com>
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1 message

Kiwanis Office <kiwanisbrantford@gmail.com> Mon, May 22, 2023 at 5:14 PM
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KC of Forest City, London

Secretary/Treasurer
Jim Steele
KC of Brantford

Division Lt. Governor
Nelson McClinchey
KC of Brantford

Club Officers
President
David Lewis

Past President
Randy MacKenzie

President-Elect
Alfred Hauk

Treasurer
Jim Steele

Secretary
Joanne Murray

Club Directors
2 Year Term
Maureen Henry
Stuart Parkinson
Nancy Sherritt

1 Year Term
Phil Hoekstra
Graham Schram

Thursday, June 1:  Report from Delegates to Kiwanis District
Convention
Thursday, June 8:  TBD
Thursday, June 15:  NO MEETING DUE TO PLOUGHMAN'S
LUNCH
Thursday, June 22:  Brian Wood, Bell Homestead Director
Thursday, June 29:  Report from Delegates to the Kiwanis
International Convention

MARK YOUR CALENDAR
June 15th:  Annual Ploughman's Lunch

KIWANIS CONVENTIONS
Kiwanis International Convention - June 21 through June 24,
2023 in Minneapolis.  Virtually or In-Person

BIRTHDAYS
Nothing to report this week!

ANNIVERSARIES
Happy Anniversary to Kirby & Dianne Brown.  They will
celebrate on May 30th!

ANNIVERSARIES OF DATE JOINED
Joanne Murray will mark 33 years as a member of this Club
on May 31st!
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EDUCATIONAL SPOT
The IKey Leader program empowers youth, Grades 9 through 12, to become more caring and
confident servant leaders.  Through team-building activities, group discussions and personal
reflection, youth discover their values, how they relate to others and how they can collaborate,
lead and problem-solve to achieve more for themselves, their schools and their communities. 
The next Key Leader Camp is scheduled for October 20-22, 2023 at the Circle Square Ranch on
Colborne Street East in Brantford.

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK
How beautiful a day can be when kindness touches it.   ~ George Elliston ~

MEETING HIGHLIGHTS FROM MAY 18TH
NOT AVAILABLE AT PRESS TIME
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Highlights of the Thursday, 11 May, 2023 Weekly Meeting 

President Dave called the meeting to order at 12:30PM, welcoming Fellow Kiwanians and Guest 
visitor  Racquel Simms. 
 
After the Opening Thought for the Day, President Dave asked Kiwanian 
Phil to oversee the weekly 50/50 draw, with today’s pot at $434. Phil  
explained what the objective was to the two lucky ticket holders PP David 
Neumann and PP Crystal Godwaldt but neither could find the “Joker”. The 
pot continues to build. Kiwanian Phil then carried on with congratulations 
to those with Birthdays and Anniversaries and was able to collect some 
Happy Dollars  from Happy Kiwanian Stories. Kiwanian Phil was thanked 
by President Dave, as all of his current duties had been fulfilled. 
 
President Dave called the Kiwanis Club of Brantford’s Annual General Meeting to order for 
Thursday May 11, 2023. 
 
President Dave presented the Presidents’s Club Report to the Club 
Members noting our activities in a summary format, starting at October 
1, 2022 and end at May 11, 2023. He highlighted 16 significant Service and 
Fundraising activities that we have successfully held in this time frame.  
He thanked the Board of Directors for their sound direction and the 
members on the Committees, who are the groups of minds and hands, 
that change ideas into reality. 
 
The Financial Report to the Annual General Meeting of the Kiwanis Club of Brantford - May 11-
2023 was reviewed by President Dave for Treasurer Jim Steele who was unable to attend.  
President Dave  highlighted the three different types of accounts we use in our club and the 
current balances in each. He noted that Treasurer Jim indicates that, as required, a report is 
filed with the Club’s Board of Directors at the end of each month. The income and expenses are 
reviewed by the Board at the monthly meeting. As of April 30, 2023, no issues or concerns have 
been identified.  Treasurer Jim asked that any one has any questions about this report to please 
forward them to him at: jsteele@kiwanisecc.org 
 
 
Election of Officers  
 
Immediate Past President Randy Mackenzie officiated the election of the Vice President, 
President-elect and the President for the coming  2023-2024 year.  Maureen Henry was 
confirmed as the new Vice President for 2023-2024. 
 
Secretary Joanne Murray officiated the election the three new two-year term Directors for the 
coming  2023-2024 year. The new members for these position were Robert Wade, Randy 
MacKenzie and Leo Vos. 
 

mailto:jsteele@kiwanisecc.org
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Closing Comments by, President Dave stated that we have done very well thus far this year, and 
with our plan in place, the balance of this year looks very bright. He further urged that, we keep 
up the wonderful work we have been doing and help next year’s team, by giving them a solid 
basis from which to build.   
 
The Annual General Meeting was adjourned. 
 
The Podium was turned back over to President Dave for the continuation of our regular weekly 
meeting. 
 
Following are some pictures of the fun and activities that occurred at this meeting. 
 

 
PP Crystal, PP David Neumann and Kiwanian Phil. No winner today 

 
President Dave giving the 
Club Report Oct 01, 2022 to 
May 11, 2023. 
 
Immediate Past President 
Randy conducting Election 
of Officers 

 
 
Secretary Joanne conducting Election of 
Directors  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

      President Elect Alfred, incoming  
Vice President Maureen and Current  President Dave 
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Committee Reports and Announcements:    
 

• LG Nelson asked for time to thank all of our members 
for their support with the activities surrounding 
Governor Anthony and 1st Lady Ingrid’s visit.  

 
 

• Stuart Parkinson asked members to volunteer for various positions at the 
Ploughman’s Lunch, Thursday 15 June-2023 at the Children’s Safety 
Village. 
 
He suggested that we would welcome any Friends-of-Kiwanis for their 
help in building and delivering the  Ploughman’s Lunch Sandwiches again 
this year. 
 
He recommended that members who may have a potential new member 
in mind,  invite them to this event. It is an excellent way to introduce them 
to a well planned, organized and cooperative event where members and “Friends of Kiwanis” 
work together to achieve something  that helps our community in a very visible and tangible 
Kiwanis way. 
 

• Maureen Henry gave us an update about the re-scaling of the LitFest 
StoryJam to a one day event on Saturday 27-May. It will be held at the 
Brantford Public Library with several of our members filling the various 
volunteer  activities  throughout the competition day. 
 

 
A short message from our good friend Bob MacLean, who has taken an 
unplanned absence and is on “vacation” at the BGH. He has been working 
hard and has made progress.  He looks and sounds much better and is able 
to sit and stand for short periods. He is progressing with ongoing 
physiotherapy.  Bob said he misses being with us, we all know that we miss 
him as well.   Take care and, keep at it. There are better days ahead as well 
as better food.   
 

 
After the final Thought for the Day, the Bell was struck and the meeting adjourned. 
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